
     

 

April 2023: what's going on? 
 

 

    

 

 
 

 
 



April 'appenings 
 

Hello, dear Growing Faith colleagues and friends, 

Please flick through this newsletter in case there's something that could be useful 
to someone you know. It may be that they also want to change the culture of the 
Church of England, so that we instinctively put children at the heart of all we do. If 
they want to sign up to receive it too, here's the link. If you're kind enough to pray 
for the work, sign up here for a weekly prayer update. 

Find out below about Networks, Question Of The Month, a celebration of one of 
the research projects, news from a Hub and a teabreak-timed video catch up of 
what the Growing Faith Foundation is and does. Happy flicking. 
 

Networks 
 

  

Serving the Local School – We’re delighted to be partnering with Chelmsford, 
Durham, Liverpool, Leicester, Newcastle, Worcester and possibly other dioceses 
to deliver this network for churches who would like to engage with their local 
schools. More info and sign-up here. Would your diocese like to be a delivery 
partner? Email Hannah for a chat. 

Chaplains in Education – are you a chaplain (or someone in a similar role) in 
school or post-16 education? Come and join the 86 chaplains who've already 
signed up to this network! More info and sign-up here 
 

https://6fs4e.r.a.d.sendibm1.com/mk/cl/f/v6VHIZDJcejzRzuOCys2UsSdGlJkloFSguy47PWIeLPaa9DDYi9_iE_aZ35m8cORLJyDNK6WHST2JVDH2ufNRQVEeSCdMyh8uKwOi1MOWjiI2a8dQR3XdI096aRGGjxFnJlKCUQePilH9vcjMJhuIz7nM5uNdh2pNvjNmuiE41x6YIT80tc6g7Sia0vmbRsdVS2gmmvYriYL96fka905_JMQuR9VwzpJ
https://6fs4e.r.a.d.sendibm1.com/mk/cl/f/ah1804Pa3IRb515u3MpDONWW91vRO6fKmQmxQCv0N7YM4StFAzM1Q52aeE2YPbiLA4KBIS7fAUQpye62fGA3EboX6MdyRjCtd0uYu7x9TphLvWX3Gb5MwkiXyTVnnaaMV89u7_0NDrPpPn_YHFmPWWd0-TOPvl7MurSW9ceB8W6yZUfzpJMOFjQL1WHMKeKqz3TVfqUr1RRTst0z8COff-C31JHKzvoQ0nc
https://6fs4e.r.a.d.sendibm1.com/mk/cl/f/fqMIfFKC8S2TlU-E1gOSOxtjhI7fYn7vs6laR-IRrMle-RXjL8XaqGddlZlIKPlR2u7Ycd4KXV-VN3Xv9TtDcvhpDUa3SZ6NyDaL7zeyGiD4aUDW-m2kR3hWNAEmNB_vIisA8LZZipF50Tk5alI85QVK0tR5Rp5Ypys59RDolOLgNqkprn6X-qo4eDPCe8wKdAL38ApLVmN3FI9HJcXmkUCQcAmV4AIqCxI
mailto:hannah.persaud@churchofengland.org?subject=hannah.persaud%40churchofengland.org
https://6fs4e.r.a.d.sendibm1.com/mk/cl/f/u_x5xlNO9JqQ1BfvnmDJ7Tggrt2PVvQW74k0uJsY4SM7beh_vyYOfzQRobH-fyiJYpBX-VXgMjIZuqo2fef3p0vmZe_ABfodOFiSDpO7LVTRnu1MnY5X2kAjulAGWxntIzWFnikNsJwvF5xwnMC53DdMPnoEWBweyZEmCPMQr7ur-uPQ0HsctCnGrvYE9QbMgv7oPLLhp773mm93HLYNY03IDlSjgmBl9PA


Question Of The Month 
 

 

 

You sent in wonderful responses to the March QOTM and Hannah has edited 
them together into this Hollywood blockbuster. Is there a PCC, deanery synod or 
Bishop’s Council at which you could use it? Just ask the group: ‘What does this 
tell you about children’s relationship with God?’ There are also shorter trailers 
available:  

Trailer 1 (Jack, aged 9)  

Trailer 2 (School)  

Trailer 3 (under 5s)  

Trailer 4 (teens)  

Here’s this month’s QOTM to ask your younger co-disciples / class / friends / 
family / youth group / prayer group / youth synod this month: What opportunities 
do you have to explore faith at home, in church or at school? (or for younger 
ones:) Who helps you learn about God?  

Consent form here. Responses to Hannah by mid-May, (deadline flexible, but let 
her know to expect it.) Have fun with it. 
 

https://6fs4e.r.a.d.sendibm1.com/mk/cl/f/plJgzmMTowQhMRCCaizvnjf-p4bmc2cD9VFVfHTbpxPglT9v9ZOQUEIM7fsJth7-zGB8ecl9vtE9W8vhqPmKDuxhR8k58fBrMzLVM85TM-9E2yeegShHW0vOdYvPJfK5CUdpVWj1DOReCOzz10ErIZSpnKkBeb2lLev191xZYaoKIioFI-g5YBnefuwgObtlQne7bGUsXPCfGjUbb5z2sjz45G05IA
https://6fs4e.r.a.d.sendibm1.com/mk/cl/f/rRVzHTc8BxYGSr8vwpWV2zrV2QRmcmXzRXkSAKbWU1ClJyQ4Ie1qVxiabcZrjRej53rzMBZkL7KReZ5onAcsLicOh_lc9z3f5GQYfYYKJuaSmkw7c9T_7DTZtuM35zr3ubVWhKHxvFwNZ4UqAm8XSKAftl82ZgQijbV9awQ_sLx5zp-6ulqjL7fV4AS8-GrAwuOzjAO9WxafbpVCQHW2bKrVd0UcRw
https://6fs4e.r.a.d.sendibm1.com/mk/cl/f/xk_O632AOzzGzSzMsClnMlfpYfERYDUW7bhX27tHY2ceZZNRUe3EZHTagKaHQAQx4LVnTk22UtFSV_DBf92UQWU96txCtbcSVlDwVePlx44Arl8FLF8hJ5PLXayrp-_liIlpDAwEfAzCvYT4tCmsdxKpG0L9AcnaunHJ0P9f1QmVlT21-jPVfiCcxETzD0_pn0Lg8k1VxWhBa7WtPeGBEFStB-cbRA
https://6fs4e.r.a.d.sendibm1.com/mk/cl/f/ueJUPmww-tRn17bRwAsCHYQHZl4QWypKW9ejlb67SPnQ_hslYdJSvM3fDno6m1cJGir3Rde4qDKj4aMAik2SfKbJQf6uaj7-_9iyYbsVtshZHv84Gdc9G1nNWroCPdZc_eN2XJjs7Gj14Ac8qB0sPp4YhLG_a4k-9Lc5ho4SeqHLXIaEppjhoZRR0-_cfkgQDsjr1RwswU1em3bqn7CybAHp9vBN8g
https://6fs4e.r.a.d.sendibm1.com/mk/cl/f/Ob-78EKvN28ynzZuktPPcqnlGD86dJfhO12cc7E1oe48V5sp7vCI7eG10_8xWop15O0fiAbTTdo2GOpAecpEfgBJWKesfRENfqLT8xmi8-RR6L5LAHoUDCghBWzomT_loOeYAkUtvpmbdqA1qInXf5x4UcJ-zKLsxG1nOMeNdrhsIoqSruo_shePZhB0xbLGkBRY7fGRO0bc6Tw3VY0AaB8gchggpw
https://6fs4e.r.a.d.sendibm1.com/mk/cl/f/yybjFs1btP2jpft3AQvOWPF4zMV__8hSn3QDZsAOuZmOdNn5ZnzlwzniiT0LdQlNG9Mxnk0r-3o7OruuLNI_V6QwCTN1bJftqPgegIeUrB8dqNc_x4y8PTuVkwLc-j8FlWfAnQGbCL9m4tqnVJMvlwMhDcDXBfuOLK_vRQeNCZ9cLjZ0fSLSUvwamj9EW4lx1dowMc50IoP5ApChc2dejw2YVUA1P7Krdck
mailto:hannah.persaud@churchofengland.org?subject=hannah.persaud%40churchofengland.org


Meet one of the Growing Faith 
research projects - and be happy! 
 

 

 

St Andrew’s Church & School Happiness Club is one of the Growing Faith 
Foundation’s funded research projects, exploring intergenerational school/church 
connections in Kettering, Northamptonshire. A cohort of primary school pupils and 
older church members explore Action for Happiness’s Keys for happier living. The 
six sessions are held in both church and school, combining chat, group activities, 
a weekly challenge and cake! Family and friends are invited to the members’ 
graduation as Happiness Ambassadors for the school and church community. 

Claire Barber, Growing Faith Mission Enabler, has seen a very easy camaraderie 
bubble up: 'It’s so special hearing the conversation and laughter – both adults and 
children said that before the club, they had no reason or opportunity to mix with 
people of a different generation, other than family. You can see how beneficial 
this is to both age groups.' 

Ben Arnell, Head at St Andrew’s CofE Primary says: ‘Staff and parents are 
noticing a difference in the children’s wellbeing and confidence, it’s great to see 



the two age groups share experiences and learn from each other, and our 
school/church link is flourishing.’ 
 

A Hupdate (Ubdate?) 
 

 

 

Four Growing Faith Hubs are underway, with four more launching next month. 
The Sherborne and Shaftesbury Schools Young Leaders project, in the Diocese 
of Salisbury, is one of the first to start and seeks to enable young people to be 
catalysts for change. Read more 
 

Growing Faith overview 
 
 

   

https://6fs4e.r.a.d.sendibm1.com/mk/cl/f/DQHTnP1t5qQo2oBpQ95_fsJAwwX1dboDPaQRQFGdXQv_B-nlYI7w74H-8d4iuDlx3oCKDDwCQzgYjAwexZQ2c53_5XrDiK_Y3Xy5mcBBB0HTYX0seuCg8sLePSWSBKUUzwI0QQHjYPcg30Ei7HC4gX-JIgeZM5hx2e8yQMz8dMAuypkFVr6ftzLuZoxezFQnHaXlOYIOe6gS7Jgq072cjfncfscga6kBAz5U9k5SFB8kxgnHtFERqD4YsdS79cSvEu0gvAAtxofYl-c24ux1PqMPiUL8qxahSq8myHrvzU2h72Es6f-rjh10lrLrL8I_wk04K9906g


Stephen pulled this 11m video together for ordinands training at Sarum College. 
Until we have scope to do something shinier, it gives you a speedy overview of 
Growing Faith and what’s happening in each of our areas of work at the moment. 
11 minutes. Just about right for a teabreak. If you add a biscuit or two. 
 

Bless you in all your culture-changing ministry this month.  

Keep letting us know how we can serve you. 

Lucy, Stephen, Cheryl, Hannah 

The Growing Faith Foundation 
    

  

 

https://6fs4e.r.a.d.sendibm1.com/mk/cl/f/Kv6sAsgCIXrGKztHudn8GrnKRGCjlemUu_MSHuPCHB1nhFoGtsHzuAZ4uKOGnRrnKMkWpVo3E0O49s_hc4m3TWp30VrFK2CvUKBrY0J5PjNhHjOwFYGnrz4zgTLj8e0MEtrC49iXQh6PQtx9RWY1TtA-4nbFTG-bY-QRhkIS59UV0a4RYYgQ-f8X8KAfAH58U0DS8nQBgdcreiaoMoKTa2yw4iNcYUY
mailto:lucy.moore@churchofengland.org?subject=lucy.moore%40churchofengland.org

